Centennial United Methodist Church
Administrative Council Minutes for October 4, 2017

Present: Brooke Person– Chair; Wendy Musgrave– Pastor & Leadership Development & Nominations; Brooke Person– Education; Brandi Jackson- Missions; Jonathan Freel– Worship; Allison Freel– Pastor Parish Relations; Gaylen Heaberlin– Finance & Financial Secretary; Libby Hiatt- Lay Member Annual Conference; Judy Fiene- UMW; Dean Fiene- Membership; Don Hiatt- Member at Large; Bonnie Altes- Treasurer; Gunnar Methlie- Building committee. 
Call to Order –The October meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 6:05 pm by Brooke. Pastor Wendy opened in prayer. The Minutes of the August meeting were approved. Bonnie reports that the balance for the church is $221,057.57
Old Business –Shed- Brandi is currently working on this. Wondering what size we want. She will discuss with the building committee.
New Business –Talking about combing committees. Combining missions and Evangelical committees. Wendy discussed communications and how they do not know where they belong. We will be readdressing this in December. 
Education –Homecoming parade is coming up. Two pub theology nights- the first one was larger than the second. Trunk or Treat will be in October. The Christmas program will be December 10th. Sunday school is going well. Live Nativity is December 2nd. We will be doing Christmas caroling. 
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism –Lack of participation. Two fellowship days. They will be going out to the elders. 
Missions –Trunk or Treat for Unicef- pumpkin will be in the back for donations Warm clothing drive- they are planning to focus on one item. December 10th will be a soup fellowship. They will be discussing special offerings during the church services.  
Worship –Met on September 24. There is a schedule for ushers, greeters, and communion throughout the year. Gaylen came to represent Missy for memorial to their meeting. Updated memorial book. November 26th will be hanging of the greens. Prayer request forms have been better. Discussed the length of church and they are experimenting with that. Communion-world communion intinction. Next Meeting is October 22. 
Memorial –No updates
Finance –2018 Budget presented- passed with an unanimous vote. 
Financial Secretary – A report on giving was distributed.
Trustees –Mary knows the guy that will be removing trees.
Membership – 216 
Nominations – Committee met and they are dividing up to meet with committees to see what their needs are. 
Pastor Parish Relations – Meeting August 30th with District Superintendent Heecheon. Follow up meeting will be on November 17. Charge conference is October 29th at 2:00 at Newton First. They will be conducting peace circles. 
Communications –Had a meeting on September 27th and are discussing getting stuff on facebook. They are looking for a person to do this. Fliers at grocery stores and the library.  
UMW –Two meetings. Working on Soup Supper and Bazaar on November 4. 
UMYF –Looking for help. 
Lay Leader –No report. 
Lay Member to Annual Conference –
Members at Large – Asked about expansion. Wendy said that they are meeting on Sunday. 
Pastor –Nothing more to report
Next meeting will be December 6th 6:00. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted – Allison Freel
